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Georgetown, Guyana
CANDIDACY PRESENTED BY THE DELEGATION OF MEXICO 
TO SERVE AS CHAIR OF THE INTER AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON TOURISM
PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO
OEA00578/5.13.0.1 and 8.1.0.1

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI), in its capacity as Technical Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee on Tourism (CITUR), and wishes to refer to the Twenty-fourth Inter-American Congress of Ministers and High-Level Authorities of Tourism, which will be held in Georgetown, Guyana, on March 21 and 22, 2018.

In that regard, the Mission has the pleasure to advise that the Government of Mexico would like to present, through the Secretariat for Tourism (SECTUR), its candidacy for the position of Chair of CITUR, elections for which will be held in the context of the aforementioned Congress.


With this candidacy, the Government of Mexico seeks to promote an international cooperation agenda within the inter-American framework that targets sustainable economic and social development through tourism. The Government of Mexico believes that the political and technical experience and solidity of the Mexican authorities in that regard will enable—in combination with the efforts of all the other member states—the implementation of tourism development measures and policies that would benefit the region. Mexico has traditionally played an active role in CITUR, promoting initiatives for strengthening it and achieving tangible results for our countries. The Government of Mexico is all too aware of the tourism sector's high importance for the region as a whole, and therefore, if selected, would work for the consolidation of CITUR and the Tourism Ministerial process as forums of excellence to underpin the potential of the Americas in that area.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., March 8, 2018

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
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